### अनुक्रमांक/ROLL No

### अभ्यास सेट /PRACTICE SET: 2



## केंद्रीय विद्यालय संगठन, जयपुर संभाग

### KENDRIYA VIDYALAYA SANGATHAN ,JAIPUR REGION

**CLASS: X** 

विषय /SUB: SOCIAL SCIENCE (कोड / CODE: 087)

अधिकतम अविध / Time Allowed: 3 Hours अधिकतम अंक/ Maximum Marks: 80

सामान्य निर्देश / General Instructions:

.

- 1. The question paper comprises Six Sections A, B, C, D, E and F. There are 37 questions in the Question paper. All questions are compulsory.
- 2. Section A From questions 1 to 20 are MCQs of 1 mark each.
- Section B Question no. 21 to 24 are Very Short Answer Type Questions, carrying 2 marks Each. Answer to each question should not exceed 40 words.
- 4. Section C contains Q.25to Q.29 are Short Answer Type Questions, carrying 3 marks each. Answer to each question should not exceed 60 words.
- 5. Section D Question no. 30 to 33 are long answer type questions, carrying 5 marks each. Answer to each question should not exceed 120 words.
- Section-E Questions no from 34 to 36 are case based questions with three sub questions and are of 4 marks each. Answer to each question should not exceed 100 words.
- 7. Section F Question no. 37 is map based, carrying 5 marks with two parts, 37a from History (2 marks) and 37b from Geography (3 marks).

### सामान्य निर्देश:

- 1. प्रश्न पत्र में छह खंड हैं A, B, C, D, E और F. प्रश्न पत्र में 37 प्रश्न हैं। सभी प्रश्न अनिवार्य हैं।
- 2. खंड A प्रश्न 1 से 20 तक MCQ हैं, प्रत्येक 1 अंक का है।
- 3. खंड B प्रश्न संख्या 21 से 24 अति लघु उत्तरीय प्रश्न हैं, प्रत्येक 2 अंक का है। प्रत्येक प्रश्न का उत्तर 40 शब्दों से अधिक नहीं होना चाहिए।

- 4. खंड C में प्रश्न 25 से 29 लघु उत्तरीय प्रश्न हैं, प्रत्येक 3 अंक का है। प्रत्येक प्रश्न का उत्तर 60 शब्दों से अधिक नहीं होना चाहिए।
- 5. खंड D प्रश्न संख्या 30 से 33 दीर्घ उत्तरीय प्रश्न हैं, प्रत्येक 5 अंक का है। प्रत्येक प्रश्न का उत्तर 120 शब्दों से अधिक नहीं होना चाहिए।
- 6. खंड-E प्रश्न संख्या 34 से 36 तक केस आधारित प्रश्न हैं, जिनमें तीन उप प्रश्न हैं और प्रत्येक 4 अंकों का है। प्रत्येक प्रश्न का उत्तर 100 शब्दों से अधिक नहीं होना चाहिए।
- 7. अनुभाग एफ प्रश्न संख्या 37 मानचित्र आधारित है, जिसके दो भाग हैं, 37a इतिहास से (2 अंक) और 37b भूगोल से (3 अंक)।

	Section A (20x1=20)	
1	Who among the following was the architect for the unification of Germany? (a) Otto Vone Bismarck (b) William I (c) Frederick III (d) William II निम्नलिखित में से जर्मनी के एकीकरण का वास्तुकार कौन था? (अ) ओटो वॉन बिस्मार्क (ब) विलियम I (स) फ्रेडरिक III (द) विलियम II	1
2	Mahatma Gandhi travel to Champaran in Bihar to (a) Understand the geographical extent of India (b) To encourage people to support Indian goods (c) Inspire the peasants to struggle against the oppressive plantation system (d) All of the above महात्मा गांधी ने बिहार के चंपारण की यात्रा की (अ) भारत की भौगोलिक सीमा को समझना (ब) लोगों को भारतीय वस्तुओं का समर्थन करने के लिए प्रोत्साहित करना (स) किसानों को दमनकारी बागान प्रणाली के खिलाफ संघर्ष करने के लिए प्रेरित करना (द) उपरोक्त सभी	1
3	Note: Identify the picture from the option given below:	1



- (a) Dandi March (b) ChauriChaura
- (c) Kakori case (d) Drought of Bengal

नोट: चित्र के आधार पर विकल्पको पहचानें:

- (अ) दांडीमार्च(ब) चौरी-चौरा
- (स) काकोरीकाण्ड(द) बंगालकासूखा

# The following question is for visually impaired candidates only in lieu of ${\bf Q}.$ No. 3

What was the reason behind the called off Non-Cooperation movement in India?

- (a) ChauriChaura
- (b) Rowlatt act
- (c) Simon commission
- (d) Khilafat movement

प्रश्नसंख्या 2 केस्थानपरनिम्नलिखितप्रश्नकेवलदृष्टिबाधितअभ्यर्थियोंकेलिएहै-

भारतमेंअसहयोगआंदोलनवापसलेनेकाक्याकारणथा?

- अ) चौरीचौरा
- ब) रौलेटएक्ट
- स) साइमनकमीशन

	द) खिलाफतआंदोलन	
4	Which one of the following statement is true? (a) A children press, devoted to literature for children alone, was set up in France in 1757 (b) Penny magazines were especially meant for men (c) Lending libraries had been in existence from the 17th century onwards. (d) None of the above निम्नलिखित में से कौन सा कथन सत्य है? (अ) बच्चों के लिए साहित्य के लिए समर्पित एक बाल प्रेस, 1757 में फ्रांस में स्थापित किया गया था (ब) पेनी पत्रिकाएँ विशेष रूप से पुरुषों के लिए थीं (स) लैंडिंग लाइब्रेरी 17वीं शताब्दी से ही अस्तित्व में थीं।	1
	(द) उपरोक्त में से कोई नहीं	
5	Which one of the following is the main cause of land degradation in Punjab?  (a) HYV seeds (b) over irrigation (c) Mining (d) overgrazing  पंजाब में भूमि क्षरण का मुख्य कारण निम्नलिखित में से कौन सा है?  (अ) हाइब्रिड बीज (ब) अत्यधिक सिंचाई  (स) खनन (द) अत्यधिक चराई	1
6	Which of the following conservation strategies do not directly involve community participation? (a) Joint forest management (b) Beej Bachao Andolan (c) Chipko Movement (d) Demarcation of Wildlife Sanctuaries निम्नलिखित में से किस संरक्षण रणनीति में सीधे तौर पर सामुदायिक भागीदारी शामिल नहीं है? (ए) संयुक्त वन प्रबंधन (बी) बीज बचाओ आंदोलन (सी) चिपको आंदोलन (डी) वन्यजीव अभयारण्यों का सीमांकन	1
7	The aim of chipko movement was- (a) removal of unwanted trees (b) preservation of wildlife (c) forest conservation (d) all of the above चिपको आंदोलन का उद्देश्य था (अ) अवांछित पेड़ों को हटाना (ब) वन्यजीवों का संरक्षण(स) वन संरक्षण (द) उपरोक्त सभी	1
8	Organisations that attempt to influence the policies of the government to safeguard their own interest are called as:- (a) coalition government (b) legitimate government (c) pressure groups (d) Democratic group वे संगठन जो अपने हितों की रक्षा के लिए सरकार की नीतियों को प्रभावित करने का प्रयास करते हैं उन्हें कहा जाता है:-	1

	(अ) गठबंधन सरकार (ब) वैध सरकार (स) दबाव समूह (द) लोकतांत्रिक समूह	
9	The body that is concerned with the interpretation of the laws and has the power to punish those who commit crimes or break the laws is called as:  (a) judiciary  (b) executive  (c) legislature  (d) Coalition government  वह निकाय जो कानून की व्याख्या से संबंधित है और अपराध करने वालों या कानून तोड़ने वालों को दंडित  करने की शक्ति रखता है, उसे कहा जाता है:	1
	(अ) न्यायपालिका (ब) कार्यपालिका (स) विधायिका (द) गठबंधन सरकार	
10	Rural local government is popularly known as: (a) Panchayati Raj (b) Zilaparishad (c) State government (d) Gram panchayat ग्रामीण स्थानीय सरकार को लोकप्रिय रूप से इस नाम से जाना जाता है:	1
	(अ) पंचायती राज (ब) जिला परिषद (स) राज्य सरकार (द)ग्राम पंचायत	
11	Which of these is an indicator of social division? (a) discrimination on the basis of figure (b) discrimination on the basis of caste (c) discrimination on the basis of qualification and skills (d) All of the above इनमें से कौन सा सामाजिक विभाजन का सूचक है? (अ) आंकड़े के आधार पर भेदभाव (ब) जाति के आधार पर भेदभाव (स) योग्यता और कौशल के आधार पर भेदभाव (द) उपरोक्त सभी	1
12	Which of these factors influence the political setup in our country? (a) sex ratio (b) religion (c) both a and b (d) None of these इनमें से कौन सा कारक हमारे देश की राजनीतिक व्यवस्था को प्रभावित करता है? (अ) लिंग अनुपात (ब) धर्म (स) अ और ब दोनों (द)इनमें से कोई नहीं	1
13	Who said 'religion can never be separated from politics? (a) Mahatma Gandhi (b) Jawaharlal Nehru (c) Jyotiba Phule (d) Dr. B R Ambedkar किसने कहा था कि धर्म को राजनीति से कभी अलग नहीं किया जा सकता? (अ) महात्मा गांधी (ब) जवाहरलाल नेहरू (स) ज्योतिबा फुले (द) डॉ. बी आर अंबेडकर	1
14	The political party which believes in Marxism Leninism is (a) Nationalist Congress Party (b) Communist Party of India (c) Darvid Munnetra Kazhagam(DMK) (d) Bahujan Samaj Party मार्क्सवाद लेनिनवाद में विश्वास रखने वाली राजनीतिक पार्टी है	1

	(अ) राष्ट्रवादी कांग्रेस पार्टी (ब) भारतीय कम्युनिस्ट पार्टी	
	(स) दर्विद मुनेत्र कड़गम (DMK)	
15	A legally chosen government is called as (a) dictatorship (b) legitimate government (c) monarchy (d) None of these कानूनी रूप से चुनी गई सरकार को कहा जाता है	1
	(अ) तानाशाही (ब) वैध सरकार (स) राजतंत्र (द) इनमें से कोई नहीं	
16	Which of these is a feature of a developed nation? (a) Corruption. (b) political inequality (c) Gender inequality. (d) high per capita income इनमें से कौन-सी विशेषता एक विकसित राष्ट्र की है?	1
	(अ) भ्रष्टाचार (ब) राजनीतिक असमानता	
	(स) लैंगिक असमानता। (द) उच्च प्रति व्यक्ति आय	
17	Which of the following was the objective of MNAREGA 2005 (a) to control the unorganised sector in rural areas (b) to provide minimum 100 days employment in a year by the government (c) to control the flow of money from private sector to public sector (d) None of the above मनरेगा 2005 का उद्देश्य निम्नलिखित में से कौन सा था (अ) ग्रामीण क्षेत्रों में असंगठित क्षेत्र को नियंत्रित करना	1
	(ब) सरकार द्वारा एक वर्ष में कम से कम 100 दिन का रोजगार उपलब्ध कराना	
	(स) निजी क्षेत्र से सार्वजनिक क्षेत्र में धन के प्रवाह को नियंत्रित करना	
18	(द) उपरोक्त में से कोई नहीं	1
18	Which one of the following statement is most appropriate regarding transactions made in money? (a) it is the easiest way (b) it is the safest way (c) it is the cheapest way (d) It promotes trade ि चिम्नलिखित में से कौन सा कथन पैसे में किए गए लेन-देन के संबंध में सबसे उपयुक्त है? (अ) यह सबसे आसान तरीका है (ब) यह सबसे सुरक्षित तरीका है (स) यह सबसे सस्ता तरीका है (द) यह व्यापार को बढ़ावा देता है	1
19	What is the process of buying and selling goods and services between two or more	1
	than two countries is known as? (a) foreign investment (b) banking (c) foreign trade (d) None of these दो या दो से अधिक देशों के बीच वस्तुओं और सेवाओं की खरीद और बिक्री की प्रक्रिया को क्या कहा जाता है? (अ) विदेशी निवेश (ब) बैंकिंग (स) विदेशी व्यापार (द) इनमें से कोई नहीं	
	(7) (3)	

20	Where do MNCs set up their production units? (a) At a place where they can produce their goods at a minimum cost (b) Close to nature (c) At a place where food is available in abundance (d) At a place where water is available in abundance बहुराष्ट्रीय कंपनियाँ अपनी उत्पादन इकाइयाँ कहाँ स्थापित करती हैं? (अ) ऐसी जगह जहाँ वे अपने माल का उत्पादन न्यूनतम लागत पर कर सकें (ब) प्रकृति के करीब (स) ऐसी जगह जहाँ भोजन प्रचुर मात्रा में उपलब्ध हो (द) ऐसी जगह जहाँ पानी प्रचुर मात्रा में उपलब्ध हो	1
	Section-B (4x2=8)	
21	Trade and cultural exchange always went hand in hand." Explain the statement in the light of silk route. व्यापार और सांस्कृतिक आदान-प्रदान हमेशा साथ-साथ चलते थे। रेशम मार्ग के संदर्भ में इस कथन की व्याख्या कीजिए। Or	2
	How the food connects with long distance cultural exchange Give one suitable example for your answer?	
	भोजन लंबी दूरी के सांस्कृतिक आदान-प्रदान से कैसे जुड़ता है? . अपने उत्तर के लिए एक उपयुक्त उदाहरण दीजिए?	
22	Explain any two of efforts taken by the government of India to modernised agriculture. कृषि के आधुनिकीकरण के लिए भारत सरकार द्वारा किए गए किन्हीं दो प्रयासों की व्याख्या कीजिए।	2
23	Mention any two main features which make India a federal country. भारत को एक संघीय देश बनाने वाली किन्हीं दो मुख्य विशेषताओं का उल्लेख कीजिए।	2
24	How does democracy accommodate social diversity? Explain. लोकतंत्र सामाजिक विविधता को कैसे समायोजित करता है? समझाइए।	2
0.5	SECTION-B (5x3=15)	
25	How did print culture affect women in the 19th century? 19वीं सदी में प्रिंट संस्कृति ने महिलाओं को कैसे प्रभावित किया?	3
26	How can solar energy solve the energy problem to some extent in India? Give your opinion. सौर ऊर्जा भारत में ऊर्जा समस्या को किस हद तक हल कर सकती है? अपनी राय दें।	3
27	Why is combination of politics and social divisions considered very dangerous and explosive? Explain with suitable examples. क्या राजनीति और सामाजिक विभाजन का संयोजन बहुत खतरनाक और विस्फोटक माना जाता है?	3

	~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~	
	उपयुक्त उदाहरणों के साथ समझाइए।	
28	Explain the M NAREGA 2005.	3
	मनरेगा 2005 की व्याख्या करें	
	Or	
	What are final goods and intermediate goods? How do they help in calculating	
	(GDP) Gross Domestic Product?	
	अंतिमवस्तुएँऔरमध्यवर्तीवस्तुएँक्याहैं? वेसकलघरेलूउत्पाद (जीडीपी) कीगणनामेंकैसेमददकरतेहैं?	
29	How can the workers in the unorganised sector be protected? Explain.	3
	असंगठित क्षेत्र के श्रमिकों की सुरक्षा कैसे की जा सकती है? समझाइए।	
	SECTION D (4X5=20)	
30	Describe the explosive conditions that prevailed in Balkans after 1871 in Europe.	5
	यूरोप में 1871 के बाद बाल्कन में व्याप्त विस्फोटक स्थितियों का वर्णन करें	
	OR	
	How did culture play an important role in creating the idea of the nation in Europe?	
	Explain with examples.	
	यूरोप में राष्ट्र की अवधारणा के निर्माण में संस्कृति ने किस प्रकार महत्वपूर्ण भूमिका निभाई? उदाहरण	
	सहित समझाइए।	
31	What is the manufacturing sector? Why is it considered the backbone of	5
	development? Interpret the region.	
	विनिर्माण क्षेत्र क्या है? इसे विकास की रीढ़ क्यों माना जाता है? क्षेत्र की व्याख्या करें।	
	OR	
	Explain any five measures to control industrial pollution in India.	
	भारत में औद्योगिक प्रदूषण को नियंत्रित करने के किन्हीं पाँच उपायों की व्याख्या कीजिए।	
32	Suggest any five effective measures to reform political parties.	5
	राजनीतिक दलों में सुधार के लिए कोई पाँच प्रभावी उपाय सुझाएँ।	
	<b>OR</b> Define 'Political party'. Write the major functions of political parties.	
	'राजनीतिक दल' को परिभाषित करें। राजनीतिक दलों के प्रमुख कार्य लिखिए।	
33	How can the formal sector loans be made beneficial for poor farmers and workers?	5
	औपचारिक क्षेत्र के ऋणों को गरीब किसानों और श्रमिकों के लिए कैसे लाभकारी बनाया जा सकता है?	
	OR	
	How do banks play an important role in the economy of India? Explain.	
	भारत की अर्थव्यवस्था में बैंक किस प्रकार महत्वपूर्ण भूमिका निभाते हैं? समझाइए।	
	SECTION E	
	Case Based Questions	
		1
34	Read the source given below and answer the question that follows.	1+
	On 8 August 1942 in Mumbai, the All India Congress Committee endorsed the	1+

resolution which called for a non-violent mass struggle on the widest possible scale throughout the country. It was on this occasion that Gandhiji delivered the famous 'Do or Die' speech. The call for 'Quit India' almost brought the state machinery to a standstill in large parts of the country as people voluntarily threw themselves into the movement. People observed hartals, and demonstrations and processions were accompanied by national songs and slogans. The movement was truly a mass movement which brought into its ambit thousands of ordinary people, namely students, workers and peasants. It also saw the active participation of leaders, namely, Jayprakash Narayan, ArunaAsaf Ali and Ram ManoharLohia and many women leaders such as MatanginiHazra in Bengal, KanaklataBarua in Assam and Rama Devi in Odisha. The British responded with force, yet it took more than a year to suppress the movement.

- 1. Where did Gandhiji give his famous "do or die" speech?
- 2. Name the famous female leader from odisha who participated in the Quit India Movement?
- 3. What was the demand of the 'Quit India' resolution?

नीचे दिए गए स्रोत को पढ़ें और निम्नलिखित प्रश्न का उत्तर दें।

8 अगस्त 1942 को मुंबई में अखिल भारतीय कांग्रेस कमेटी ने उस प्रस्ताव का समर्थन किया जिसमें पूरे देश में यथासंभव व्यापक पैमाने पर अहिंसक जन संघर्ष का आहवान किया गया था। इसी अवसर पर गांधीजी ने प्रसिद्ध 'करो या मरो' भाषण दिया था। 'भारत छोड़ो' के आहवान ने देश के बड़े हिस्से में राज्य मशीनरी को लगभग ठप कर दिया क्योंकि लोगों ने स्वेच्छा से खुद को आंदोलन में शामिल कर लिया। लोगों ने हड़तालें कीं और राष्ट्रीय गीतों और नारों के साथ प्रदर्शन और जुलूस निकाले गए। यह आंदोलन वास्तव में एक जन आंदोलन था जिसने हजारों आम लोगों, अर्थात् छात्रों, श्रमिकों और किसानों को अपने दायरे में लाया। इसमें जयप्रकाश नारायण, अरुणा आसफ अली और राम मनोहर लोहिया जैसे नेताओं और बंगाल में मातंगिनी हाजरा, असम में कनकलता बरुआ और ओडिशा में रमा देवी जैसी कई महिला नेताओं की सिक्रय भागीदारी देखी गई। अंग्रेजों ने बलपूर्वक जवाब दिया, फिर भी आंदोलन को दबाने में एक वर्ष से अधिक समय लग गया।

- 1. गांधीजी ने अपना प्रसिद्ध "करो या मरो" भाषण कहाँ दिया था?
- 2. ओडिशा की उस प्रसिद्ध महिला नेता का नाम बताइए जिन्होंने भारत छोड़ो आंदोलन में भाग लिया

था?

3. 'भारत छोड़ो' प्रस्ताव की मांग क्या थी?

### 35 Read the source given below and answer the questions that follow.

"Innovative rainwater harvesting practices in India"

Many thought that given the disadvantages a rising resistance against the multipurpose projects, water harvesting system was a via alternative, both socio-economically and environmentally. In ancient India, along wit the sophisticated hydraulic structures, there existed an extraordinary tradition of water-harvesting system. People had in-dept knowledge of rainfall regimes and soil types and developed wide ranging techniques to harvest rainwater, groundwater, river water and flood water in keeping with the lo ecological conditions and their water needs. Hilly and mountainous regions, people built diversion channels like the 'guls' or 'kuls' of the western Himalayas for agriculture. 'rooftop rainwater harvesting' was common practised to store drinking water, particular in Rajasthan. In the flood plains of bengal, people developed inundation channels to irrigate their fields. In arid and semi-arid regions, agricultural fields were converted into rain fed storage structures that allowed the water to stand and moisten the soil like the 'khadins' in jaisalmer and 'johads' in other parts of Rajasthan.

- 35.1 Why is rainwater harvesting technique essential in a country prone to both water scarcity and flooding?
- 35.2 How do rainwater harvesting practices contribute to the overall resilience of communities and ecosystems in India?
- 35.3 What role do traditional and modern rainwater harvesting methods play in sustaining agriculture and domestic water supply?

नीचे दिए गए स्रोत को पढ़ें और उसके बाद आने वाले प्रश्नों के उत्तर दें।

### "भारत में वर्षा जल संचयन के अभिनव तरीके"

कई लोगों ने सोचा कि बहुउद्देशीय परियोजनाओं के खिलाफ बढ़ते प्रतिरोध और नुकसान को देखते हुए, जल संचयन प्रणाली सामाजिक-आर्थिक और पर्यावरणीय दोनों दृष्टि से एक व्यवहार्य विकल्प थी। प्राचीन भारत में, परिष्कृत हाइड्रोलिक संरचनाओं के साथ-साथ, जल संचयन प्रणाली की एक असाधारण परंपरा मौजूद थी। लोगों को वर्षा व्यवस्था और मिट्टी के प्रकारों का गहन ज्ञान था और उन्होंने स्थानीय पारिस्थितिक स्थितियों और उनकी जल आवश्यकताओं को ध्यान में रखते हुए वर्षा जल, भूजल, नदी जल और बाढ़ के पानी को इकट्ठा करने के लिए व्यापक तकनीकें विकसित कीं। पहाड़ी और पर्वतीय क्षेत्रों में, लोगों ने कृषि के लिए पश्चिमी हिमालय के 'गुल' या 'कुल' जैसे डायवर्सन चैनल बनाए। पीने के पानी को संग्रहीत करने के लिए 'छत वर्षा जल संचयन' का अभ्यास आम था, विशेष रूप से राजस्थान में। बंगाल के बाढ़ के मैदानों में, लोगों ने अपने खेतों की सिंचाई के लिए जलमग्न चैनल विकसित किए। शुष्क और अर्ध-शुष्क क क्षेत्रों में, कृषि क्षेत्रों को वर्षा आधारित भंडारण संरचनाओं में परिवर्तित कर दिया गया, जिससे पानी को स्थिर रहने और मिट्टी को नम रखने की अनुमित मिली, जैसे जैसलमेर में 'खड़िन' और राजस्थान के अन्य भागों में 'जोहड़'।

1+

1+

2

- 35.1 वर्षा जल संचयन तकनीक एक ऐसे देश में क्यों आवश्यक है, जहाँ पानी की कमी और बाढ़ दोनों की संभावना है?
- 35.2 वर्षा जल संचयन प्रथाएँ भारत में समुदायों और पारिस्थितिकी तंत्रों के समग्र लचीलेपन में कैसे योगदान देती हैं
- 35.3 कृषि और घरेलू जल आपूर्ति को बनाए रखने में पारंपरिक और आधुनिक वर्षा जल संचयन विधियाँ क्या भूमिका निभाती हैं?

### 36 Read the source given below and answer the questions that follow.

Money in your pocket cannot buy all the goods and services that you may need to live well. So, income by itself is not a completely adequate indicator of material goods and services that citizens are able to use. For example, normally, your money cannot buy you a pollution-free environment or ensure that you get unadulterated medicines, unless you can afford to shift to a community that already has all these things. Money may also not be able to protect you from infectious diseases, unless the whole of your community takes preventive steps.

The public facilities are low and health conditions also very poor that's why net attendance ratios are low. Bihar state has more illiterate people because parents not afford the money on education. Their incomes are also low so they can't send their children to school so student's dropouts are increased in Bihar state. Infant mortality rate (IMR) is the number of infant deaths per 1,000 live births in a given year. Infant mortality rates vary internationally due to differences in how countries register premature infants.

- 1. What is Infant Mortality Rate?
- 2. Why do you think that in Bihar the Net Attendance Ratio is very poor?
- 3. Mention any two things what money in your pocket cannot buy? नीचे दिए गए स्रोत को पढें और उसके बाद आने वाले प्रश्नों के उत्तर दें।

आपकी जेब में मौजूद पैसे से वे सभी वस्तुएं और सेवाएं नहीं खरीदी जा सकतीं जिनकी आपको अच्छी जिंदगी जीने के लिए आवश्यकता हो सकती है। इसलिए, आय अपने आप में उन भौतिक वस्तुओं और सेवाओं का पूरी तरह से पर्याप्त संकेतक नहीं है जिनका नागरिक उपयोग करने में सक्षम हैं। उदाहरण के लिए, आम तौर पर, आपका पैसा आपको प्रदूषण मुक्त वातावरण नहीं खरीद सकता है या यह सुनिश्चित नहीं कर सकता है कि आपको शुद्ध दवाएं मिलें, जब तक कि आप ऐसे समुदाय में स्थानांतरित होने का जोखिम नहीं उठा सकते जहां पहले से ही ये सभी चीजें हैं। पैसा भी आपको संक्रामक बीमारियों से बचाने में सक्षम नहीं हो सकता, जब तक कि आपका पूरा समुदाय निवारक कदम

1+

1+ 2 नहीं उठाता।

सार्वजिनक सुविधाएं कम हैं और स्वास्थ्य की स्थिति भी बहुत खराब है, इसिलए शुद्ध उपस्थिति अनुपात कम है। बिहार राज्य में अधिक निरक्षर लोग हैं क्योंकि माता-पिता शिक्षा पर पैसा खर्च नहीं कर पाते हैं। उनकी आय भी कम है इसिलए वे अपने बच्चों को स्कूल नहीं भेज सकते हैं इसिलए बिहार राज्य में छात्रों की स्कूल छोड़ने की संख्या बढ़ गई है। शिशु मृत्यु दर (आईएमआर) किसी दिए गए वर्ष में प्रति 1,000 जीवित जन्मों पर शिशु मृत्यु की संख्या है। शिशु मृत्यु दर अंतरराष्ट्रीय स्तर पर भिन्न होती है देशों में समय से पहले जन्मे शिशुओं का पंजीकरण कैसे किया जाता है, इसमें अंतर के कारण।

- 1. शिश् मृत्य दर क्या है?
- 2. आपको ऐसा क्यों लगता है कि बिहार में शृद्ध उपस्थिति अनुपात बहुत खराब है?
- 3. ऐसी कोई दो चीजें बताइए जिन्हें आपकी जेब में रखे पैसे से नहीं खरीदा जा सकता?

#### **SECTION F**

37 | Map skill based questions:

- 2+
- (a) Two places A and B having marked on the given outline map of India. Identify them and write their correct names on the lines drawn near them.
- (A) Indian national congress session was held at this place in December 1920.
- (B) the place associated with the peasants satyagraha.

मानचित्र कौशल आधारित प्रश्न:

- (अ) भारत के दिए गए रूपरेखा मानचित्र पर दो स्थान ए और बी चिह्नित हैं। उन्हें पहचानें और उनके पास खींची गई रेखाओं पर उनका सही नाम लिखें।
- (A) दिसंबर 1920 में भारतीय राष्ट्रीय कांग्रेस का अधिवेशन इसी स्थान पर हुआ था।
- (B) किसान सत्याग्रह से जुड़ा स्थान।

Note: the following questions is for visually impaired candidates only in lieu of 37a.

नोट: निम्नलिखित प्रश्न केवल दृष्टिबाधित उम्मीदवारों के लिए 37 अ के स्थान पर हैं।

- A. Name the place where the peasant satyagraha took place.
- B. Name the place where the Indian national congress session was held in December 1920.
- A. उस स्थान का नाम बताएं जहां किसान सत्याग्रह हुआ।
- B. उस स्थान का नाम बताएं जहां दिसंबर 1920 में भारतीय राष्ट्रीय कांग्रेस का अधिवेशन आयोजित किया गया था।
- (b) On the same outline map of India locate and label <u>any three</u> of the following with suitable symbols.
- (a) A nuclear power plant in Gujarat

- (b) A seaport located in Kerala
- (c) Airport located in Tamil Nadu
- (d) A dam located in Odisha.
- (ब) भारत के उसी रूपरेखा मानचित्र पर निम्नलिखित में से किन्हीं तीन को उपयुक्त प्रतीकों के साथ खोजें और लेबल करें।
- (अ) गुजरात में एक परमाणु ऊर्जा संयंत्र
- (ब) केरल में स्थित एक बंदरगाह
- (स) हवाई अड्डा तमिलनाडु में स्थित है
- (द) ओडिशा में स्थित एक बांध।

Note: the following questions is for visually impaired candidates only in lieu of 37b

नोट: निम्नलिखित प्रश्न केवल दृष्टिबाधित उम्मीदवारों के लिए आवेदन 37 ब के स्थान पर हैं।

Answer the following questions. (any three)

- a. Name the nuclear power plant located in Gujarat
- b. Name the sea port located in Kerala
- c. Name the dam located in Odisha
- d. Name the airport located in Tamil Nadu

निम्नलिखित सवालों का जवाब दें। (कोई तीन)

- अ- गुजरात में स्थित परमाणु ऊर्जा संयंत्र का नाम बताएं
- ब- केरल में स्थित समुद्री बंदरगाह का नाम बताएं
- स- ओडिशा में स्थित बांध का नाम बताएं
- द- तमिलनाडु में स्थित हवाई अड्डे का नाम बताएं

